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THE OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF THE EVERGREEN GOLDEN RETRIEVER CLUB 

  

The August meeting will be Wednesday, August 
23rd at 7:00 pm, via Zoom. 

 The Nominating Committee has concluded their work and recommends the following slate of 
Board Members for 2024.  
   
Nancy Light, President  
Peter Gortner, Vice President  
Marian Tillman, Recording Secretary  
Kelli Armstrong, Treasurer  
Susan Bell, Corresponding Secretary  
Amy Rosling, Board Member  
Pat Lindquist, Board Member  
Alice Brown, Board Member  
   
We would like to thank the Board for this opportunity to serve the club.  
   
The Nominating Committee  
  Deborah Blair, Chair  
  Ron Colyer  
  Trish Hughes  

GRCA National Raffle Basket 
 

We’re looking for dog items and items related to our beautiful NW. (Nothing 
perishable please) 
Questions?  Call Claudia 206 550-3886 or Deb 206 963-4117.  Drop off 
items on or before September 5th at either of our homes.  
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 From the President 
 

I wanted to highlight for the membership a couple of issues that came up at the Board meeting. 
At the last general membership meeting, we had to come up with alternates dates for the 2024 
Specialty because the Skagit County Fairgrounds had already assigned our weekend to anoth-
er organization as we had not been able to commit to our July date which would have been 
June 15-16. There were three dates that were available—June 29,30; July 20-21, or 14-15. The 
plan was to send a brief survey to the membership to see their preference. However, at the 
Board meeting, we decided that the July date would have required that we get Tacoma Kennel 
Club to restrict Goldens from entering their show. The September date was a possible similar 
conflict with Timberland Valley and in addition meant possible future conflicts with the Golden 
National if we try to keep it in the future. The June date did follow our Hunt Test by just  one 
week—not great, but not a deal breaker. And future years could mean it was very close to July 
4 holiday.   Given the time pressures, we decided to just take the June date, and begin plan-
ning for the 2024 Specialty, including getting the judges. While Shari has not completely com-
mitted to chair, she did agree that the June date was likely the best, at least for now. Shari did a 
wonderful job as chair and we are happy to report that despite some initial concerns about the 
final finances that we did end up with a net gain of about $1,300.  
 

The second issue is that EGRC will no longer be aligned with SPDR for Golden Retriever res-
cue. Some of the details are given in a report by Rachell Mahoney, our SPDR rep elsewhere in 
this newsletter. We will be discussing this at the general meeting on August 23, for our plans 
going forward with EGRC’s involvement with Rescue, which will hopefully involve our Club do-
ing rescue on our own, if the membership will be committed to participation. Your attendance at 
that meeting will be appreciated so you can give your input. There are other important things 
happening such as information from the Nominating Committee, talking about donations, and 
seeing who in our membership will be going to the National, so close to our Club.  
 
Hope to see you all there 

Nancy Light, President 

Membership Application for: 

MARYKE HAYNES     

Sponsors: Shari Phillips & Deb Pampiks 

 I have been involved in Golden Retrievers, primarily in conformation, since 1999.  As a 
member of Pacific Rim GRC and GRCA, I have served as a show chair, club officer, Top 
20 Committee, Juniors Statistician and Western Show Chair.  This year I supported 
EGRC with the specialty by managing the reservations for grooming and RV and setting 
with PSESSA for obedience as well.  I am a licensed Junior Showmanship judge and 
passionate about teaching handling and grooming to Juniors and Owner/Handlers.  I am 
on the board for the Finnish Lapphund Club of America and the Washington State 
Mathematics Council (I am a math teacher) and have served as a Chair of the North-
west Regional Math Conference. 
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 EGRC to Re-Involve in Rescue 
 

It is with a heavy heart that I report that EGRC's partnership with SPDR has come to an end. 
Unfortunately, SPDR did not meet the standards of communication, teamwork, and transparen-
cy that EGRC strives to value. 
 
While this is disheartening, we believe that this may be a silver lining for EGRC to get rein-
volved in rescue. In the past, EGRC had its own rescue organization, and I am eager and will-
ing to help lead this effort. Marian has graciously offered to research whether EGRC can rein-
state its 501(c)(3) status or if a new one will need to be requested. 
 
In order to move forward with this project, we are asking for help from those who may be inter-
ested in volunteering. We would first need to come together as a workgroup to come up with 
shared goals, roles, and processes. If you are interested in participating, please reach out to 
me at rmgronau21@gmail.com or 605-906-1991. 
 
Thank you for being such a supportive and collaborative club. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Rachelle Mahoney 
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From Trish Hughes:  Indy and Jennifer had a nice weekend at the Tacoma 
Kennel Club show in Graham July 22nd and 23rd by going Best of Breed both 
days and earning 4 more points toward his GCH.  Jen and Amiah have helped 
him to become “Mr Show Dog”.  He has a great time with them! Those shows 
brought him up to 9 GCH points.  

Saturday at the Sammamish KC show in Enumclaw Indy was Select Dog for his second 
major for his GCH bringing him to 12 points (pending AKC approval)!  https://
www.k9data.com/pedigree.asp?ID=814467  

https://www.k9data.com/pedigree.asp?ID=814467
https://www.k9data.com/pedigree.asp?ID=814467
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Continued —-> 

Specialty Report 
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Continued —-> 
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Continued —-> 
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Board Members 
Nancy Light, President    425-354-3609 
  kylahgold@aol.com 
Hach Hachtel. VP   360-866-4739 
  kirosgoldens@gmail.com   
Susan Bell, Treasurer    425-318-9754 
  srbell@comcast.net 

Kelli Armstrong, Corresponding Sec. 425-275-6633  
  pkellia@gmail.com  
Marian Tillman,Recording Sec.   425-941-6341 
  marian@ridesoft.com 
Alice Brown   360-263-5030 
  Browns.Goldens@gmail.com 
Pat Lindquist   253-888-9733 
  calliopegold@comcast.net 
Peter Gortner    425-247-4469 
  pckmgortner2@hotmail.com   
   
Committee Chairs 
Programs  VACANT  
Newsletter Editor  Marj Deupree 206-201-3379 
  marjkd@gmail.com 
Puppy Referral  Stacia White  360-629-6567 
Public Education  VACANT 
Historian  VACANT 
Health Clinic  BJ Mosen  425-844-9037  
Hospitality  VACANT 
Nominating Com  Ron Colyer 
 Trish Hughes 
 Deborah Blair 
Photographer  VACANT 
Property  VACANT  
Membership  Marian Tillman 425-941-6341 
Sunshine  Suzy Miller  206-300-3821 
GRCA Columnist  Rachelle Mahoney  
   605-906-1991  
GRCA Delegate  VACANT 
Social Media  Kelli Armstrong  425-275-6633  
Web Manager Marj Deupree 206-201-3379 
Budget Committee    Susan Bell 425-318-9754  
 Kelli Armstrong 
 Linda Johnson  
Judges Selection Deb Pampiks  

   Amy Rosling  

   Trish Hughes 

Donation Comm. Stacia White  360-629-6567  

   Sandy Scudder 

   Kathy Fisk 

Audit Committee Rachelle Mahoney   

   Kelli Armstrong 

   Trish Hughes 

Rescue Committee Rachelle Mahoney 

Special Events 
2023 Agility  Nancy Light  425-354-3609  
2023 Hunt Test  Nancy Light  425-354-3609  
2023 Specialty  Shari Phillips  206-366-5596  
2023 Awards  Pat Lindquist 253-888-9733 
2023 Holiday Party VACANT  
WC/WCX Susan Bell  425-318-9754 
 Nancy Light  425-354-3609  

 
The Objectives of the Evergreen Golden Retriever Club 
 

a) To preserve the structure, soundness, 
temperament, natural abilities and personality 
of the Golden Retriever as described in the 
breed standard and to do all possible to bring 
their natural abilities and qualities to 
perfection. 

b) To urge members and breeders to accept the 
standard of the breed as approved by the AKC 
as the only standard of excellence by which 
the Golden Retriever shall be judged. 

c) To protect and advance the interest of the 
breed by encouraging sportsmanlike conduct 
at dog shows, field events, obedience trials 
and all functions and events where EGRC is 
being represented. 

d) To conduct sanctioned matches and specialty 
shows, field events, obedience trials and 
tracking under the rules of AKC and 

e) To educate members and the public in all 
aspects of owning a Golden Retriever. 

 
General Information 

 
General Meetings are usually held on the 4

th
 

Wednesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. Check the 
calendar on the web site at www.egrc.org. The Board 
of Directors usually meets once a month. Contact a 
Board member for upcoming meeting dates. Members 
wishing to attend must call the President to state their 
business. 
 
Application for Membership: Prospective members 
must attend either one or two meetings or functions 
before application of intent to join is accepted. 
Application forms may be obtained from Board 
members, the Membership Chair, or from the web site. 
 
Change of Address. If you have moved, changed 
your phone number or your e-mail address, please e-
mail our Membership Chair, Marian Tillman,  
marian@ridesoft.com, with this change. This is the 
only way we will be able to keep our membership rosters 
up to date. 
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